MINUTES of the Extra-Ordinary Meeting held by Lydiard Millicent Parish Council on Thursday 29<sup>th</sup> March 2018, in the Lydiard Millicent Parish Hall, commencing at 7.30pm.

PRESENT: Cllrs Dean Cobb, Sarah Hill Wheeler (late 7.40pm), Andre Kayani,

Sian Penning, Alan Pfleger (Chairman), Richard Selwood, Mike Sharp,

Phil Shepherd. Mrs Deborah Bourne (Clerk).

Also Present: Two members of the public.

## **Public Question Time**

The two members of the public explained they were members of Lydiard Millicent Cricket Club. They asked if the square would be available for mid-week matches and for friendly matches.

## 036/18 Apologies for Absence

There were no apologies for absence. Cllr Hill Wheeler apologized for attending late.

## 037/18 **Declarations of Interest**

There were no Declarations of Interest from Councillors regarding this agenda.

## 038/18 Cricket Square

Written reports had previously been sent to all Councillors giving background, implications and suggested actions in the future.

The Chairman thanked Cllr Selwood for his work on this project; it was very helpful to have a detailed report in order for the Council to make an informed decision.

Councillors debated having Cricket played on the Recreation Field, comparing and contrasting advantages and disadvantages; with all Councillors agreeing that Option 1 of the Clerks report should not be considered.

*Proposed*: Allow Cricket Square to be used for the 2018 season. Over the summer discuss with residents their thoughts on using the site for Cricket. During September Open Spaces WG to reassess and bring a recommendation to LMPC on future use, in accordance with the proposal in the report by Cllr Selwood.

A Recorded Vote was requested.

Proposed by : Cllr Dean Cobb Seconded by : Cllr Phil Shepherd

Name	COBB,	KAYANI,	MONTGOMERY,	PENNING,	PFLEGER,	SELWOOD,	SHARP,	SHEPHERD,	WHEELER,
	Dean	Andre	Vernon	Sian	Alan	Richard	Mike	Phil	Sarah Hill
For	<b>\</b>	<b>\</b>	ABSENT	<b>✓</b>	<b>✓</b>	<b>\</b>	<b>\</b>	<b>\</b>	<b>\</b>

*Proposed*: Consider the future use of the Recreation Field, and particularly the cricket square, by setting out a long term project in July 2018.

Proposed by: Cllr Sarah Hill Wheeler Seconded by: Cllr Richard Selwood A Recorded Vote was requested

Name	COBB,	KAYANI,	MONTGOMERY,	PENNING,	PFLEGER,	SELWOOD,	SHARP,	SHEPHERD,	WHEELER,
	Dean	Andre	Vernon	Sian	Alan	Richard	Mike	Phil	Sarah Hill
For	<b>^</b>	<b>^</b>	ABSENT	<b>✓</b>	<b>✓</b>	<b>✓</b>	<b>✓</b>	<b>✓</b>	<b>✓</b>
Against									

It was therefore RESOLVED to allow Cricket to be played on the Recreation Field, in accordance with the proposals above. The cost of hiring the cricket square will be:

Weekends All Day	£100
Tuesday & Thursday	£75
Evening	

The meeting closed at 8.20pm.

Cllr Alan Pfleger Chairman